
 
  

 

May 30, 2023 

 

Terry Johnson, Chair 

Community Revitalization Committee 

SB 105 

 

Dear Chair Johnson and Committee Members: 

 

I appreciate the opportunity to submit testimony on SB 105, as it pertains to the 

ADAMH Boards. My name is Mike Matoney with New Directions and 

Crossroads Health in Northeast Ohio, both organizations contract with ADAMHS 

boards. 

 

Senate Bill 105, as currently drafted, contains several provisions that are 

controversial, complex, and have not been vetted with all system stakeholders. 

Specifically, we have significant concerns with the following: 

Elimination of the 120-day notice and dispute resolution process in 

board/provider contracts: 

•The120-day notice provision is a fundamental patient protection that ensures 

continuity of care when contracts are amended or terminated. Removing this 

notice would introduce uncertainty and volatility for private businesses, create a 

power imbalance in the board/provider contracting process, and put patients at 

risk during any transition process. 

•The 120-day notice and dispute resolution process are the only consistent 

contract requirements mandated under Ohio law. These provisions were placed in 

statute over a dozen years ago to provide contractual balance between boards and 

providers while ensuring a continuity of care for the community. Other than those 

two parameters, contracts vary greatly from county to county and region to 

region. From a business perspective, providers seek uniformity, stability, and 

efficiency in the contract process so providers can focus their resources on patient 

care and health outcomes.  

•Under current law, both boards and providers may seek to change or terminate 

the contract, and if there is disagreement, the dispute resolution process is 

outlined in law. SB 105 removes the dispute resolution process and instead 

requires the contract include a process by which only the board can terminate the 

contract early for any cause the board considers necessary.  

Redundant and burdensome regulations: 

•SB 105 gives ADAMHS boards a new and formal role in the OhioMHAS 

certification process. OhioMHAS would have to notify boards of all new and 

renewal certification/licensure applications within 14 days of receipt. The board 

will then have 30 days to respond with any feedback, and they can even request a 

meeting with OhioMHAS within the first 14 days of the review period. This 

extraordinary regulatory process would cause additional delays and uncertainty 

for providers seeking to open business, hire employees, and expand services in 



 
  

 

Ohio communities. Coupled with the elimination of the 120-day notice, this 

bureaucratic provision may leave a community without any services. 

•Further, while boards could offer comments and provide feedback on any 

provider seeking certification, licensure, or a renewal–the boards would have no 

obligation to contract with those providers. This unfair balance of power and 

government intrusion would impact community behavioral health providers, but 

also hospitals, FQHCs, and other providers of mental and behavioral health 

services. 

•The bill also grants boards with expanded roles in any OhioMHAS investigation 

(notice and outcome report) and mandates that OhioMHAS conduct an 

investigation if requested by a board within 14 days.  

Bottomline: Senate Bill 105 would create an imbalance by unnecessarily 

expanding government oversight of healthcare businesses, grows government, 

expand regulations, and needlessly inserts greater bureaucracy and uncertainty 

into the delivery of mental health and substance use disorder services while 

diverting scarce resources away from patients and into administrative activities. 

Finally, the ADAMHS board contracts are out of step with contemporary payer 

relationships and requirements.  There is no standard for accountability, 

transparency, or procurement of taxpayer funded services through the ADAMHS 

board system. Regardless of how small the contract, boards routinely require 

providers to disclose proprietary or sensitive business information that then 

becomes a public record. Further, boards continue to require providers, by 

contract, to follow processes and use forms that are out-of-date and associated 

with administrative rules rescinded when Medicaid established a fee schedule in 

2011. Simply put, no other payer–public or private–demands the level of intrusion 

into the provider’s business. This is costly, staff intensive, and diverts resources 

from clinical service delivery. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

Mike Matoney, MBA, LICDC-CS 

Crossroads Health and New Directions 

 
 

 

 

 


